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Campaign Kicks-Off With A Resounding Success!
On the evening of September 19th, Renew All Things In Christ campaign volunteers met in the Parish Hall for Volunteer Orientation and the Official Campaign Kick-Off.  After Fr. Bernardine and campaign leadership made the call for volunteers, over fifty parishioners answered that call and attended the Kick-Off.  Many more who are volunteering that could not attend are among the volunteers ranks contributing a significant act of “stewardship,” by giving of their time, talent and treasure to Renew All Things In Christ.  “Without these volunteers, Renew All Things In Christ could not take place,” said Endya Freeman, General Campaign Co-Chair.  Hospitality Chair, Deirdre Clayton and her committee of Elizabeth Brown, Chelsia Jones, Patricia Lomax and Julie White, pulled together an ingenious and fun football-themed food and decorations to welcome the crowd.  
General Campaign Co-Chairs, Endya Freeman and Carl Tremble made inspirational remarks regarding the importance of the campaign, while Fr. Bernardine, in convincing words, spoke in depth about the “case” for the campaign and why it is much, much more than about raising capital funds.  Campaign Director Stanton Cadow used a variety of entertaining stories and group activities to strengthen the underlying reasons for volunteering, the tenants of stewardship and the practical aspects of being effective in presenting the requests of Fr. Bernardine and the parish to support Renew All Things In Christ. 
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Please see our Renew All Things In Christ campaign link on the home page of www.stpiusjax.com.  Campaign newsletters, Questions & Answers about the campaign, and other news and photos will be posted during the campaign.
Recognition and Salute to Campaign Volunteers

We salute the following campaign volunteers: General Campaign Co-Chairs, Endya Freeman and Carl Tremble, Honorary Co-Chairs, Tinye Dawkins and Lucille Trotter, Advanced/Major Gifts Co-Chairs, Alexander & Janice Hice who are leading two teams under the direction of Anethette Durham, Captain Team Durham, joined by team members Lisa Axelson, Nezzar & Brenda Battle, Dr. Mark Dawkins, Mitzi Ellis, Henry Gates, Gary George, Carolyn Glover, Deborah Perron and Emily Morton. Also Karen Kincade, Captain Team Kincade, joined by team members Athanase Jones, Larry & Beverly McMillian, Patricia Sampson, Joanne Thayer and Roy Wilson.  Also, Parish Gift Co-Chairs, James & Loretta Breaker, are leading three teams that include Claudine Pannell-Goodlett Captain, Team Claudine, joined by team members Gloria Green, Sister Elise Kennedy, Dawn Delgado-Knight, James Matthews, Leah Mills, Frances Meyers-Robinson and Jo Shrewsberry. Also, Ricardo & Yvette Stallings, Co-Captains Team Stallings, joined by team members Barbara Delgado, Robert & Deborah Jackson and LaTonya Edwards and finally Cyril Traeye, Captain Team Traeye, joined by team members Stephanie Fisher, Darryl Perry, Henry Sanders, Cheryl Winters and Sister Aurelia Wurmnest. 
The Volunteer Recruitment Chair is Mary Granger, Communications/PR Chair, Regina Taylor-Murphy and her committee members Hazel Yates-Campbell, Joanne Thayer and Roy Wilson and Hospitality Chair, Deirdre Clayton and her committee members mentioned above.  Campaign Office Volunteers to date include Barbara Jackson and Charlene Ratcliffe.
We thank you again! 
Donor Honor Roll

As of September 25, 2018, donors to Renew All Things In Christ are: 

Robert Jr. & Lisa Axelson

Nezzar Sr. & Brenda Battle James Jr. & Loretta Breaker

Elizabeth Brown

Deirdre Clayton

Mark C. Dawkins, PHd.
Tinye Dawkins

Anethette Durham

Fr. Bernardine Eikhuemelo

Tony & Mitzi Ellis

William & Stephanie Fisher

Endya M. Freeman

Gary George

Carolyn Glover

Mary Granger

Alexander & Janice Hice

Athanse Jones

Sis. Elise Kennedy

Karen Kincade

Dawn Knight

James Matthews

Larry & Beverly McMillan

Emily Morton

Patricia Sampson

Eileen T. Scott

Jo Ann Shrewsberry

Regina Taylor-Murphy

Valencia Thayer

Carl & Danese Tremble 
Robert & Lucille Trotter

Gerald & Louise Washington

Roy Wilson

Scriptural Text Related to Stewardship and Sacrificial Giving
  “The measure of your own free will offering shall be in proportion to the blessings the Lord your God, has
  bestowed on you…No one shall appear before the Lord empty handed, but each of you, with as much as you can give,
  in proportion to the blessings which the Lord, your God, has bestowed on you.”  DT 16:10, 16-17

Questions & Answers About Renew All Things In Christ 

1. “What is the goal of this campaign?”

The first goal of the campaign is to raise a minimum of $350,000 in gifts over the next three to five years. With the grace of God, the total project cost will be raised. Our final goal is also for every parishioner to participate in a meaningful way. 

2. “What are the plans for church renovations?” 

Redesign of the sanctuary of the church is much needed.  It currently has a step down and step between the ambo and altar and is unsafe.  The flooring in the main church needs to be replaced, as well as broken church pews and kneelers fixed and re-finished.  The church pews, kneelers, and choir chairs are also in need of reupholstering, as they are 30 plus years old.  Painting and cosmetic repairs inside and outside of the church and bell tower will complete the project in preparation of our 100th Anniversary. 

3. “What improvements and changes will take place with the rectory, parish office and other parish buildings?” 

Renewing of parish facilities and physical plant is important to the physical appearance and how we feel about our parish.  Our building and grounds have not been updated and renovated in many, many years.  If we are going to grow as a church and community and attract more faithful, we must look the part, be welcoming and inviting, to match our spiritual faith, warmth and home-like community. 

The rectory building at the office entrance has a defectively installed carport and adjoining roof and wall, causing leaks and decay.  The entire building requires caulking, repainting, and in some cases gutters, soffits and fascia boards must be replaced. We are in great need of landscaping and an irrigation system for beautification of our church entrance and priest residence.  Much of our fencing requires fixes and replacing, as well as gates for security.  The “pink” utility shed needs repainting.
~   ~   ~   ~   ~   ~
For more information about Renew All Things In Christ please contact Stanton Cadow, Campaign Director, scadow@icloud.com, 904-354-1501.

